SACRAMENTO VALLEY COIN CLUB Minutes of 27 April, 1988

Order was called at 7:30 P.M. by President Hank Wavers 53 members and 4 guests were in attendance.

Guests were introduced.

Richard Manship requested membership and was voted into membership.

It was reported that the Ensmingers had been ill and were better, but weak.

Minutes of the meeting of 13 March were read, corrected and accepted as corrected.

The Treasurer was absent. Corresponding Secretary John Gomer took on the responsibility in his absence and reported that we have "lots of money".

Old Business: 1. Hank reported that the BPOE hall will cost us between \$1500 and \$1700. The price would include 60 12' tables and power. He reported that it would be easy to find, includes catering, a bar, a stage, a microphone, and table cloths. We would be required to use one of their security people. Tony Asked the price for security and a discussion followed that provided the membership with the particulars of the cost of security. The information was supplied by Ben Gay and John Gomer. 2. Hank announced that Club Medals were available for sale and would be sold through the Coin World.

New Business: 1. Hank notified the membership that Alemeda Coin Show raffle tickets were available for sale at \$1.00 each. 2. He also announced the date of the Stanislaus County Coin Show in Modesto and stated that he would be there.

The Educational speaker of the evening was introduced by Hank Wavers. Mr. Ron Lerch spoke on the stories behind his token collection.

A break was called for by Hank at 8:15 P.M.

The meeting was called to order at 8:40 P.M. for the auction. The auction was conducted by Past-President and Auctioneer Emeritus Ben Gay. Chris Bradeen was chosen to run the auction lots because Ben said that he had the best leps.

9:10 P.M. saw the presentation of Membership, Door and Raffle prizes.

Adjournment was called for at 9:20 P.M.

Ms. Meera Klein Neighbors 3628 Madison Ave. North Highlands, Ca., 95660

Ms. Klein;

We would like to having our club meetings listed in every issue for all Neighbors regions. We are a non-profit, educational organization affiliated with the American Numismatic Association. The ANA is a national educational organization permanently chartered by the Congress of the United States.

The following would be an example of the type of notice we would like to see. It is, of course, your prerogative to edit the message, since it is your column. We especially encourage young people and have a number who are regularly attending members.

"The Sacramento Valley Coin Club holds regular and educational meetings on the second and fourth Wednesdays of each month at 7:00 P.M. at the SMUD service building on the corner of Elkhorn Blvd. and Don Julio Dr. in Citrus Heights. Attendance is free and open to all including young people and children who are interested in coin collecting".

Our club also contributes to the community from time to time when we feel that there is sufficient funds and a need with which we are all sympathetic. Our last project was a contribution of books to the Middle and Junior High school's libraries in the Sacramento region.

On the fourth Wednesday of each month we have a guest who speaks on some aspect of numismatics with which they are familiar. On those occasions we would appreciate an additional announcement including the speaker's name and subject. Such an occasion will occur at the 22 June meeting. The following message would please us.

"The Sacramento Valley Coin Club will meet at 7:00 P.M. on 22 June, 1988 at the SMUD service building at Elkhorn and Don Julio in Citrus Heights. The club presents Mr. John Gomer who will speak on ancient coins bearing the likenesses of 'Roman Generals: The Family of Septimius Severus.' The event is free and open to all."

We again expect that you will modify this notice to meet your journalistic needs and the space available. We thank you for allowing us to notify others of our club meetings.

Respectfully,

Madera Roja de la Secoya Recording Secretary Hank Wavers President Calendar c/o The Sacramento Bee P.O. Box 15779 Sacramento, Ca., 95852

Sir;

We would like to having our club meetings listed in every issue of the Calendar under the heading "Events".

"The Sacramento Valley Coin Club holds regular and educational meetings on the second and fourth Wednesdays of each month at 7:00 P.M. at the SMUD service building on the corner of Elkhorn Blvd. and Don Julio Dr. in Citrus Heights. Attendance is free and open to all. For information call 483-5683.

Respectfully,

Madera Roja de la Secoya Recording Secretary

SACRAMENTO VALLEY COIN CLUB Minutes of 11 May, 1988

Order was called at 7:30 P.M. by President Hank Wavers 48 members and 1 guest were in attendance.

The guest was introduced.

Hank asked if any member was ill or knew if any were ill. None did.

Minutes of the meeting of 27 April were read, corrected, and accepted as corrected.

There was no Treasurer's report presented.

Old Business included: 1. Hank stated that he felt that the club members should make a special effort to keep up attendance during the summer months. He stated that these months traditionally had been ones of low attendance at the meetings. 2. He stated that raffle tickets for the Stanislaus Coin Show raffle are available for those wishing to purchase them. 3. Hank reported that the contract with the BPOE for use of the facility at Florin and Riverside for our coin shows would be signed this week. He stated that the price would be \$1700 for the both days and that there was sufficient electrical energy to support our needs. 4. Tony said that he calculated that we would be no better of financially with the BPOE than with Cal Expo. Ben Gay had the figures that would show that we would make significantly more with this contract. He stated that the price included most of the tables, tablecloths, chairs and other items which had not been covered in the previous contracts. He explained the details to Tony in a separate discussion.

New Business included: 1. Corresponding Secretary John Gomer stated that there was no newsletter for the club in the month of May. He said that there were two primary reasons for this; the first being that he had run out of material to place in the newsletter. The second reason that he did not have a newsletter was that he did not have the time to do the work necessary to complete one. John stated that he would like to hand the newsletter over to a new editor at the end of this year. 2. We have received our ANA Charter renewal for 1988. 3. Hank stated that there are a number of news releases available from the ANA and that they are for everyone's perusal.

A break was called for by Hank at 7:40 P.M.

The meeting was called to order at 8:05 P.M. for the auction. The auction was conducted by Past-President and Auctioneer Emeritus Ben Gay. Junior member Neal Tichner was the runner. A total of \$12.00 was donated to the Club.

8:40 P.M. saw the presentation of Membership, Door and Raffle prizes.

Adjournment was called for at 8:45 P.M.